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History and Background 

105 N Spooner is a 1911 home that has been well-maintained in its first 100 years. The building was 

designed as a multi-unit and this is evidenced in an exterior edge band detail that separates the first floor 

2-3/4” cedar lap siding from the stucco 2
nd
 and 3

rd
 floor. The siding and stucco has been well maintained 

over the years, but has show significant decline in recent history. Numerous improvements have updated 

the look of the building including a rear porch rebuild, painting, more painting and window/storm 

window replacement. 

 

Desire and Proposal 

The building has been repainted several times in the past decade, but has shown an increasing desire to 

shed paint rather than delight in its coat. The siding has several areas showing disrepair and cupping has 

been revealed that is leaving significant gaps between boards creating a veritable open house for a wide 

variety of would-be inhabitants. 

 

While the freshly stucco has proven itself and will continue as a face of the building, the clapboard siding 

needs to be addressed. Our proposal is to install a premium vinyl siding material on the 1
st
 floor of the 

building. It will be a 2-3/4” smooth profile in a similar color to the existing siding. The architectural 

details of the edge band and areas on the porches and doors will be maintained. Our goal is to maintain 

the architectural integrity of the building while providing a minimum maintenance option for the 

homeowner. 

  

 

 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 
 

 



 


